
by Andy Brorsen, ARA
President
Illinois Society of Professional
Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers

First of all I want to thank you for giving me the opportunity to guide this
great organization during 2007. When I attended my first meeting way back
in 1977, I was impressed with the professionalism, comradeship and activi-

ties of this chapter.

Over the last 30 years, I have reaped numerous benefits from being a member of
the ISPFMRA. I wish I had kept track of the amount of referrals my company has
received. However, business is not the only benefit. The friendships are immeasur-
able and of course the professional attitude of the membership is one of the great-
est benefits.

One of the goals I have for this year is a growth in membership. If you know
someone who is involved in a related agriculture business such as banking, con-
sulting, marketing, or management, invite them to one of three upcoming events –
Illinois Land Values Conference, the Summer Tour or the Annual Meeting. Let
them see firsthand what we are about. Also, let us not forget students involved in
agricultural curriculums. We have a relatively inexpensive membership for stu-
dents that may attract them into this organization. Give it a try, it doesn’t hurt to
ask.

Another goal for this year is additional educational opportunities. We recently
held a half-day seminar on new software that will benefit all our members. Al-
though this was not a CE seminar, it was well attended by 40 of our members,
which proves to me that we are interested in being professional in our business.

2007 is a recertification year for appraisers and Dave Ragan has planned a couple
of seminars needed to meet those requirements. The “Yellowbook” seminar held
late last year in Effingham was also well attended and we may try to hold this
again during 2007. The Illinois Chapter has not offered a core course over the last
few years and we would like to hear from you if you have someone that is inter-
ested in A-10, A-20 or A-30. The A-10 course has recently been revised to meet the
new AQB curriculum. Also, the Ethics course has been revised and will be the
same for appraisers, managers and consultants. We will try to have an offering of
this course as soon as it is available.

The Annual Meeting held in Bloomington was an outstanding event and the Friday
morning speakers attracted an unusually large crowd. I would like to again thank
Steve Meyers and his committee for their hard work.

About the time you receive this newsletter, the ASFMRA Annual meeting will
have just concluded and our own Ray Brownfield will be the new President. At the
writing of this letter, at least 30 ISPFMRA members were registered to attend the
Atlanta meetings. The next time you see Ray, congratulate him and offer your
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support. The time and commitment of being the national president is unbelievable.
We know he has been hard at work since he was nominated to be president and he
needs our help. Please give him you support if he asks you to do something.

Our next major event is the Land Value Conference which will be held in Morris
on March 14 and 15. This project is now receiving national attention and is recog-
nized as a great tool that we can use to promote our organization and profession. It
is another example of how this Chapter works together by providing vital informa-
tion.

The summer tour to be held in Dubuque June 26 to 28 will be another outstanding
event. Penny Lauritzen and her committee have planned a family oriented program
that will be educational, entertaining and most of all, fun for all ages. Make sure
you mark your calendars now for this tour.

The 80th Annual Meeting will be held in Champaign October 25 and 26. Brian
Waibel and his committee are already hard at work planning this event.

In closing, it is an honor and privilege to serve as your President during 2007.
There have been many outstanding past presidents. I hope when this year is over
that the ISPFMRA will be as strong and active as it was when I was elected to
serve you.
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These five Illinois Chapter
members have received
accreditation from the
ASFMRA (new designations
in bold). Their e-mails are
listed so you can send them a
note of congratulations.





The Illinois Chapter presented the Service to Agriculture Award,
one of its highest honors, to Ron Warfield, during the annual

meeting. The award has been given annually since 1940 to an
individual who has distinguished themselves with service to agricul-
ture in Illinois.

A native of Gibson City, Warfield served as president of the Ford-
Iroquois Farm Bureau, was awarded the Prairie Farmer Master
Farmer Award and, in 1993, was elected as president of the Illinois
Farm Bureau.

In 1996 he was elected to the board of directors of the American
Farm Bureau Federation and was appointed to the AFBF Executive
Committee in 2000. As chairman of the AFBF Trade Advisory
Committee, he participated in the WTO negotiations in Cancun in September
2003. Warfield served on Governor Edgar’s Commission on Education Funding
and on the Governor’s Commission on Property Tax Reform.

Since retiring from Illinois Farm Bureau, Warfield is involved in a business
arrangement that includes 3,100 acres of corn and soybeans and he working part
time at the University of Illinois where he is teaching a seminar on Agriculture
Leadership and Policy.

Dale Aupperle, AFM, ARA, has been named to the Illinois
Society of Professional Farm Managers and Rural Appraisers’

“Hall of Fame” for his many years of service to the organization and
to agriculture in Illinois. The award has been presented only 29
times in the group’s 78-year history.

The presentation of the award was made by Jerry Hicks, AFM, past
president and chairman of the group’s Honorary Awards committee.
Aupperle is a McLean County native and is a 1972 graduate of he
University of Illinois with a bachelors degree in agricultural eco-
nomics. From there he went on to a successful career in professional
farm management with a large downstate banking group serving as
senior vice president responsible for over 100,000 acres under
management. In 1993 he founded Heartland Ag Group, Ltd. in
Forsyth. He serves as the company’s president.

The AFM designation was awarded to him by ASFMRA in 1977
and the ARA followed in 1978. He was the youngest person in the
history of the organization to be dually designated.

In 1991 he served as president of the ASFMRA. He was president of the Illinois
Chapter in 2003 and currently chairs the group’s public relations committee.

He has been a past member of the Advisory Board to AgriFinance magazine, the
American Cyanamid Agricultural Advisory Board and served on Governor
Edgar’s Land Use and Water Quality Task Force. In 2005 he was one of five
recipients of the Award of Merit presented by the University of Illinois College
of ACES.



Are you looking for a special
way to remember a deceased

colleague? Consider making a
contribution to the ISPFMRA
Memorial Scholarship Fund in his
or her name.

This is a very unique way to offer
tribute to those who have served
in the management and appraisal
of Illinois farmland. And, as
evidenced by the ongoing schol-
arship program, it is a tribute that
continues to give to the future of
agriculture in the state. Year-end
charitable gifts can be given to
the scholarship fund.

For more information, contact
Brian Waibel at 217-351-2757

March 14-15, 2007 2006 Illinois Land Values
Conference
Jennifer’s Garden, Morris, IL

June 26-28, 2007 2007 Summer Tour
Dubuque, IA (Joint tour
with Iowa/Wisconsin Chapters)

July 15-20, 2007 International Farm
Management  Congress
Cork, Ireland

October 25-26, 2007 80th ISPFMRA Annual
 Meeting
Champaign/Urbana, IL

February 20-23, 2008 2008 ASFMRA Annual
Meeting
Seattle, WA

We would like to acknowledge our commercial sponsors whose support has
greatly enriched the educational programs of the Illinois Society. The following
companies provide support and make possible many of the activities of the
Illinois Chapter.

Platinum Level
AgriGold Hybrids
Land America 1031 Exchange
Monsanto
Syngenta Crop Protection

and NK Seeds
Dow Agro Sciences/Mycogen

Seeds

Silver Level
Agricultural Soil Management

(ASM)
BASF
Diener Seeds Inc.
LG Seeds
Trisler Seed Farms
NC+ Hybrids

Gold Level
Bayer Crop Sciences
Country Insurance & Financial

Services
Golden Harvest
Pioneer Hi-Bred International
Wyffels Hybrids
1st Farm Credit Service
Farm Credit Services of Illinois
Garst

Bronze Level
Agrotain International
Beck’s Hybrids
Glenn Brothers
Horizon Genetics
Stine Seed Co.

Got A New E-Mail
Address?

Did you think to tell us?

Your chapter uses e-mail
extensively in its commu-
nications with its mem-
bers. Not only is it a quick
way of communicating, it
is also extremely cost-
effective.

For that reason, it is impor-
tant to keep the Chapter
up-to-date regarding your
e-mail address. If you have
had a recent change, make
sure we know. Send a note
with your new address to:

ispfmra@countryside-
marketing.com



Cost Approach
Description: Sets forth up-to-date techniques for establishing market value by es-
timating the current cost to reproduce or replace the existing structure. The seminar
teaches how to measure depreciation from market data. Covers when use of cost
approach is most and least applicable and how to establish value when using this
approach. Covers physical curable, physical incurable short-lived, physical incur-
able long-lived, functional curable, functional incurable, and accrued depreciation.

Discounting and Leases
Description: Presents advanced techniques and Discounted Cash Flow (DCF) analy-
sis. It will include a discussion of Net Present Value and Internal Rate of Return.

This seminar will introduce the appraiser to the concepts and procedures of lease
valuation and refresh the experienced practitioner with an in-depth review. Most of
the seminar will be devoted to discussing the rationale behind the various valuation
methods and procedures.

Students will review basic definitions, will analyze the lease document to deter-
mine which rights have been leased, and will study the various lease types. Terms
of the lease will be discussed, as will the distinctions in evaluating the leased fee
interests and the leasehold estate interests.

Advanced Sales Confirmation & Analysis
Description: The development of a reliable market database includes the discov-
ery, confirmation, analysis, and archiving of real estate sales. The objective of this
seminar is to focus primarily on the confirmation process. Analysis of the market
data collected, for use in yield capitalization, and estimating accrued depreciation
is a secondary focus. The class participants’ past experience in the two resulting
steps are likely varied, but complete sales analysis is not possible without in-depth
sales confirmation.

The areas that will be reviewed in this one-day seminar are the following:
• Standardization of terminology used in the confirmation process;
• Attributes/limitations of confirmation with traditional parties to a transaction;
• Components and merit of a well-designed sales sheet;
• Alternatives to traditional verbal sales sheet;
• Logical sequence of questions to overcome confirmee’s sensitivity;
• Special questions asked to extract yield capitalization and overall

depreciation rates; and,
• Confirmation styles/methods demonstrated from role play sessions.

We will only briefly cover archiving (creating a record or sale sheet of transaction
details).

7-Hour National USPAP Update Course (A-12 Part III)
Description: This constantly evolving seminar keeps appraisers up-to-date with
the latest revisions and changes to the Uniformed Standard of Professional Ap-
praisal Practice (USPAP) as adopted by the Appraisal Standards Board (ASB).

Topics: In the morning session, USPAP changes recently adopted by the ASB will
be discussed. In the afternoon session you will be afforded the opportunity to apply
this information by case study, critique, and discussion of an agricultural appraisal
report.







Appraisal Divergency Committee
Chair Van A. Bitner 217-482-3653 4bits@fgi.net

Mac Boyd 217-268-4434 mac@farmers-national.com
Charles Knudson 309-268-0286 cknudso@1stfarmcredit.com
Ronald D. LaDuke 309-483-3251 ron@ronladuke.com
Paul B. Stoddard 217-378-9934 paul.stoddard@fcsillinois.com

Appraisal Education Committee
Chair David Ragan 217 347-8822 dragan@consolidated.net

Mark Akers 815-758-5033 makers@1stfarmcredit.com
Brett Berger 618-445-2184 bberger@fcsillinois.com
Don Cochran 618-783-8383 cochranag@wbnorriselectric.com
Dan Davis 618-939-4560 archagllc@aol.com
Dan Legner 815-872-0067 dlegner@1stfarmcredit.com
Cheryl Morgan 815-438-3363
Lee Ann Moss 217-529-4700 leann@novalislearning.com
Norbert L. Soltwedel 217-774-5568 norbert.soltwedel@il.usda.gov
Winnie Stortzum 217-268-4434 winnie@farmers-national.com

Audit Committee
Chair Randal Fransen 217-425-8279 randal.fransen@mainstreettrust.com

Gary Boske 217-258-0454 gboske@firstmid.com
Larry Evers 815-584-1400 levers@fnbofdwight.com
Chad Kies 309-944-2184 ckies@gen.hfmgt.com

Bylaws Committee
Chair Allen Worrell 217-245-1618 wlls@jlnc.net

John Kahle 309-962-2311 tkahle@hbtbank.com
Wally Yoder 309-665-0958 wally.yoder@soybank.com
Larry Weitekamp 217-241-1103 larry@agrivestinc

C-FAR Committee
Chair Jerry Hicks 217-241-1104 jerry@agrivestinc.com

Brent Bidner 217-762-9881 bbidner@bankcitizens.com
Bill Brown 217-421-9615 bbrown@soybank.com
C. Scott Johnson 217-359-3300 christopher.johnson@prudential.com
Bob Swires 217-443-8980 bswires@swiresland.com

Commercial Sponsors
Chair Brian Neville 217 447-5820 brian_neville@oldnational.com

Craig Abell 800-334-9481 craig.abell@syngenta.com
Mark Breeden 309-944-2184 mbreeden@gen.hfmgt.com
Nancy Erickson 309-483-6450 nancye@winco.net
Chad Hoke 309-665-0960 choke@soybank.com
Bruce Huber 217-872-6291 bruce_huber@admworld.com
Joe O’Kane 217-935-8227 jokane@farmers-national.com
Stan Tarr 309-838-4138 stan.L.tarr@monsanto

Ethics Committee
Chair Gary L. Balke 217-224-5283 balkeag@adams.net

Lowell E.  Akers 815-895-2016 1lakers@comcast.net
Larry Evers 815-584-1400 levers@fnbofdwight.com
Terry L. Kestner 309-833-4600 tkestne@1stfarmcredit.com
Herbert Meyer 309-676-0069 hmeyer@1stfarmcredit.com

Government & Policy Committee
Chair Mark E. Wetzel 217-425-8245 mark.wetzel@mainstreettrust.com

Bret Cude 618-327-9242 bcude@farmersnational.com
Dan Davis 618-939-4560 archagllc@aol.com
Eric Decker 217-352-6000 eric@westchester-group.com
Randy Fransen 217-425-8279 randal.fransen@mainstreettrust.com
Joe Harris, II 217-223-7324 joe.harris@mercbanx.com
Russell L. Hiatt 217-477-5380 russel_hiatt@oldnational.com
Kent M. Kraft 217-525-9733 Kent.M.Kraft@jpmorgan.com
Douglas Lakamp 217-359-3300 douglas.lakamp@prudential.com
Thomas L. Toohill 217-547-2885 ttoohill@soybank.com

Honorary Awards Committee
Chair Jerry Hicks 217-241-1104 jerry@agrivestinc.com

Harold D. Guither, PhD 217-333-1807 hguither@uiuc.edu
Dale Hedrick 217-483-3282 daleh@insightbb.com
Dennis Hoyt 217-223-8035 dhoyt@farmers-national.com
Ernie Moody 217-498-9660 hagofspfld@aol.com
Bob Pearson 217-356-5151 robert_1@yahoo.com
Douglas D. Ray 815-872-3276 rayfarm@insightbb.com
Duane Strunk 217-355-5273 duaneillini@aol.com
Bob Swires 217-443-8980 bswires@swiresland.com

Land Values Advertising Group - 2007
Chair Tom Wiggins 309-962-2311 twiggins@busey.coom

Don Cochran 618-783-8383 cochranag@wbnorriselectric.com
Jeremy Crouch 217-876-7700 jeremylcrouch@aol.com
Dan Davis 618-939-4560 archagllc@aol.com
Doug Deininger 815-439-9245 doug@deininger-land.com
Tim Harris 815-875-6114 tharris@kbc-inc.com
Russell L. Hiatt 217-477-5380 russel_hiatt@oldnational.com
Brian Thompson 309-665-0959 bthompson@soybank.com

Land Values Conference - 2007
Chair Dale Aupperle 217-876-7700 hagltd@aol.com

ISPFMRA
2006/2007

Committees



Land Values Survey Group
Chair Gary Schnitkey, Ph.D 217-244-9595 schnitke@uiuc.edu

Land Values Regional Data Collection
Chair Charles E. Knudson 309-268-0286 cknudso@1stfarmcredit.com
Chair Don Cochran 618-783-8383 cochran@wbnorriselectric.com

Mark Akers 815-758-5033 makers@1stfarmcredit.com
Mac Boyd 217-268-4434 mac@farmers-national.com
Dan Davis 618-939-4560 archagllc@aol.com
Doug Healy 618-252-4298 dhealy@fcsillinois.com
Dan Legner 815-872-0067 dlegner@1stfarmcredit.com
Dave Klein 309-665-0961 dklien@soybank.com
Dean Kyburz 217-425-8290 dean.kyburz@mainstreettrust.com
Gene Meurer 217-498-9660 hagofspfld@aol.com
Herbert Meyer 309-676-0069 hmeyer@1stfarmcredit.com
Dave Ragan 217-347-8822 drangan@consolidated.net
Bruce Sherrick, Ph.D 217-244-2637 sherrick@uiuc.edu

Management Education
Chair Ed Keifer 309-944-2184 ekiefer@gen.hfmgt.com

Bill Brown 217-421-9615 bbrown@soybank.com
Jeremy Crouch 217-876-7700 jeremylcrouch@aol.com
Patrick Harrington 217-258-3317 pharrington@firstmid.com
Tim Harris 815-875-6114 tharris@kbc-inc.com
Craig Leake 309-836-6409 craig@agresourcemanagement.com
Kevin Meiss 309-665-0955 kmeiss@soybank.com
Bob Swires 217-443-8980 bswires@swiresland.com
Brian Thompson 309-665-0959 bthompson@soybank.com
Thomas Wargel 217-935-0955 blackprairieag@springnet1.com

Membership Committee
Chair C. Scott Johnson 217-359-3300 christopher.johnson@prudential.com

Dean Kyburz 217-425-8290 dean.kyburz@mainstreettrust.com
Gene Meurer 217-498-9660 hagofspfld@aol.com
Dan S. Patten 309-665-0962 dpatten@soybank.com
Scott Pumroy 815-895-2125 spumroy@nabatco.com
Keith Zoeller 815-626-2437 zoeller@essex1.com

Memorial Scholarship Committee
Chair Richard H. Hiatt 815-842-2344 rhiatt@mchsi.com

Mac Boyd 217-268-4434 mac@farmers-national.com
Harold Guither, PhD 217-333-1807 hguither@uiuc.edu
Penny Lauritzen 815-493-6098 plauritzen@farmers-national.com
Joe O’Kane 217-935-8227 jokane@farmers-national.com
Winnie Stortzum 217-268-4434 winnie@farmers-national.com
Duane Strunk 217-355-5273 duaneillini@aol.com
Richard W. Vissering 217-872-1643 rvissering@insightbb.com
David Willhite 217-378-9935 dave.willhite@fcsil.com
Randy Winter, PhD 309-438-3563 rwinter@ilstu.edu

Nominating Committee
Chair Bob Swires 217 443-8980 bswires@swiresland.com

Donald Cochran 618-783-8383 cochranag@wbnorriselectric.com
Jerry Hicks 217-241-1104 jerry@agrivestinc.com
Penny N. Lauritzen 815-493-6098 plauritzen@farmers-national.com
Don McCabe 815-936-8979 dmccabe@soybank.com

2007 Annual Meeting Champaign
Chair Brian Waibel 217-351-2757 brian.waibel@mainstreettrust.com

Craig Abell 800-334-9481 craig.abell@syngenta.com
Charles Alt 815-457-2098 calt@illicom.net
Gerald R. Bauer 217-253-4005 jbauer.bfms@juno.com
David Baughman 217-356-5518
Joseph Bubon 217-352-6000 joe@westchester-group.com
Thomas J. Chamberlain 217-253-3344 tchamberlain@firstmid.com
Eric W. Decker 217-352-6000 eric@westchester-group.com
William J. Dieker 217-352-9203 diekerjw@aol.com
Harold D. Guither, PhD 217-333-1807 hguither@uiuc.edu
Colin Halfwassen 217-351-8261 colin1@pdnt.com
R. Thomas Heinhorst 217-351-2767
Fred L. Hepler 217-352-6154 fred@westchester-group.com
C. Scott Johnson 217-359-3300 christopher.johnson@prudential.com
Daryl Mealiff 217-398-5030 mealiffag@aol.com
Paul T. Meharry 217-378-9971 paul.meharry@fcsillinois.com
Jan A. Meyer 217-356-1321 janmeyer.campfarm@sbcglobal.net
Michael Morris 217-378-9906 mike.morris@fcsillinois.com
Dean Robinson 217-356-1321 dean.campfarm@sbcglobal.net
Gary Stephenson 217-378-9912 gary.stephenson@fcsillinois.com
Paul B. Stoddard 217-378-9934 paul.stoddard@fcsillinois.com
Duane Strunk 217-355-5273 duaneillini@aol.com
Brian Waibel 217-351-2757 brian.waibel@mainstreettrust.com
Jerry Wallace 217-897-1100 sold@wallaceland.com
David Willhite 217-378-9935 dave.willhite@fcsil.com

2007 Summer Tour with Iowa/Wisconsin Chapter (Galena area)
Chair Penny Lauritzen 815-493-6098 plauritzen@farmers-national.com

Ken Bryant 815-284-4597 klbryant@cin.net
Steve Glascock 815-756-2431 sglascock@nibcomp.com
Jared Goodrich 815-824-2932 j.goodrich@mchsi.com
Dave Watterson 815-895-2125 dwatterson@nabatco


